The monthly meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm with a quorum and Jennifer Heuer led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

The September monthly meeting minutes were read and a motion was made to accept the minutes by Venetia Ballard and a second was made by Nancy Kirton.

The monthly treasurer report was given by Nancy Kirton for September. Nancy discussed the issues with the Square transactions, that there were two different accounts, one going into the checking account but should be the savings account, she stated she would get it changed before the October meeting. A motion was made to accept the Treasurers report by Venetia Ballard and was seconded by Becky Upton. Treasurers report was accepted.

Mr. Weaver then spoke about the County going into phase 3 and he thought that it would not be much change for what they were previously doing with the students.

Mr. Weaver then talked about the Fare Shares and that we still have about \$9,000 dollars outstanding that needed to be paid by the students for marching season.

Mr. Weaver then stated that they have set a date of October 29th for a fall concert and will be either in the stadium or the gymnasium but they are still working out all the details, Mask wearing will be encouraged at this concert.

Mr. Weaver then discussed the Washington/New York trip reimbursements and that they are still expecting about \$40,000 dollars in refunds. He explained that it could take months to get all the money returned due to the layoffs of the workers and things are still closed in New York.

Mr. Weaver discussed the band trip for this year, was supposed to be to Orlando, but Disney is not accepting groups at this time, so they are looking into going to Universal Studios and stay at the Universal resort. It would be in the spring in April 21st-April 25th. As soon as they get some details and decide they will get the word out to everyone.

Schultz thanked all the parents for all the hard work over the past few weeks. He stated that they will be changing out their songs for the half time show and will eventually be on the field.

Homecoming game will be on November 6th and will be against Washington and will decide if we will go to the playoffs. If we do December 11th will be the final game.

They discussed the JV/9th grade games and the pep bands playing will be open to all students if they decide to play.

Schultz then discussed the ordering of the Uniforms. Have to be ordered by Sunday to be in uniform by October 23rd game. Seniors will be in uniform for the October 23rd game regardless due to it being Senior night for the Band.

All students will be responsible for ordering their own bibbers and shoes this year directly from the company. Uniforms will be given out next week to all students.

The entire Band will be in uniform on the November 6th Homecoming game. Schultz then discussed the Homecoming parade and when and where the students are to meet and what to wear. They then discussed Escapades will be moved to the Spring semester and that a Homecoming Dance will not be sponsored by the school this year so not sure where or if there will be one Possibly in February.

The BPA will be handing out candy for all the Band students at the Concert on October 29th. Jennifer will be asking for donations of candy and help getting bags together.

The BPA will be set up at Sweet Seasons Farm the next 3 weekends and are asking for volunteers. We will be out there from 9-5 on Saturday and 10-5 on Sundays.

We will be having a Meat Sticking on the 20th of October. We currently have 400 kabobs and that will not get us through. We will be doing 5 cases of meat.

We then discussed buying new warmers. There is a chili/cheese warmer for \$329.95 that would stay inside the concession, will look for other options with cheaper price. Also looking for 2 smaller warmers, one for the concession and one for the trailer. Possibly be able to order through purchasing with the county. Cindy and Mr. Weaver said they could work out the details. BPA would pay back.

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 pm by Rebekah Justice and seconded by Lorraine Chico.